Classroom Support Tools - Peer Tutoring 
It is important for all adults working with children with disabilities to recognize that sometime their presence can become a barrier to a positive learning environment.  If the teacher or paraprofessional is always sitting/walking/working with the student, then both the student and the rest of the class begin to believe that nothing can be done without adult help.  This prevents the student from being part of the class or group.  Instead, it important for both teachers and paraprofessionals to get in the habit of asking themselves: Is this something a classmate, buddy, or peer tutor could assist with rather than me?

When students with disabilities listen and learn from their peers, there are many benefits:

· Improvement in social skills inside and outside of the classroom

· Respectful relationships with peers that are reciprocal

· Emergence of team work skills and the desire to be a contributing member

· Faster rate of learning and greater retention of academic material

· Improved self-esteem for all students involved in the tutoring process

A few ways to encourage peer tutoring in your class include:

· Ask for volunteers – select peer role models who are motivated and have time to help

· Identify a helper rotation (peer tutors can move from student to student in case of personality mismatch)
· Monitor relationships – make sure peers are not doing TOO MUCH for the person they are tutoring

· Buddy up for field trips and special activities – there are more relaxed and fun opportunities to interact

· Provide orientation – make sure your peer volunteers know something about working with students with disabilities

· Get parent buy in – highlight roles and expectations so tutors and parents understand the goals of the peer tutoring program

· Switch roles – find ways for the student who is being tutored to teach something back to their tutor

· Celebrate successes – host a party for everyone involved in the peer tutoring program and identify ways the students with disabilities have increased their capabilities

-This information adapted from the Down Syndrome Guild of Kansas City
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